

May 2, 2022

Islamic Relief USA Public Affairs 3655 Wheeler Ave Alexandria, VA 22304

Dear Friends,

Eid Mubarak! It is my honor to wish all of you a very pleasant Eid al-Fitr! Congratulations on yet another successful Ramadan fast. Every year, Eid al-Fitr is a time for families to come together and give thanks for the good in life as well as to celebrate at community festivals and perform in charitable acts.

Over the last two years, IRUSA has supported over 150 community and social services organizations across 25 states to respond to the food security, healthcare, and financial needs of both Americans and resettled refugees. Additionally, IRUSA has provided funding for over 40 food pantries, improving the food security of over 100,000 Americans during the month of April alone. Please accept my personal thanks, not only for your service, but also for your presence as a positive force in the community.

Thank you for the examples you set and the humanitarian and anti-poverty contributions you continue to make for our nation. Best wishes for many more celebrations in years to come!

With best personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours

Thomas R. Carper United States Senator